LGPOA-BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Wednesday, March 19, 2008

1. Call to Order / Roll Call:  7:00 p.m.

a. Present:  Terry Gartside / Dan Skorich / Liz Rhoads / David Zyble / Kathryn Thelen / Craig Benham/ Chadd Smith/ Doug Earle/ Leo Pasch

b. Excused Absence: None


2. Guests: Jakie/Ken Fields, Brad Everett, John Waugh, Tom Pavlak, Kevin Thelen, Kurt Meister, Steve/Jodi Shafer, D. Bambery, Joe DeRose

3. Approval of Minutes from February 20, 2008.  Moved and approved

4. Organizational Issues:  Dan announced the election results from the annual meeting.  Stuart Shafer was replaced on the Board by Leo Pasch.  Dan informed the Board that the Association’s legal counsel had determined that since Mr. Pasch was a party to litigation against the Association, that Mr. Pasch had an actual conflict and cited the Association Bylaws as well as Michigan Law.  Earlier, Mr. Pasch stated that he was still a party to the litigation and that he had not settled.  Doug moved that Leo should be removed from the Board for cause.  The Board discussed the issue. Leo addressed the board and discussed his claims as they relate to the litigation.  Liz seconded the earlier motion for removal for cause.  A vote was held and the Motion passed, with Terry Gartside not voting.  Mr. Pasch yielded his position as a Board member. 

a. Election of Officers.  Officer elections were held.  The results were:

i. President: Dan Skorich

ii. Vice President: Liz Rhoads

iii. Treasurer: Chadd Smith

iv. Secretary: Kathy Thelen

b. Committee Assignments:

i. Beach/Park and Recreation: Terry (C), Craig, Chad, Dan Bambery

ii. Building: David (C), Dan, Doug

iii. Compliance: Doug(C), Chad, David

iv. Lake Level and Water Quality: Craig (C), Tim Walter, Dan, Stu Shafer

v. Newsletter and Information: Kathy (C), Terry, Chadd, Liz, Melissa DeMong

vi. Welcoming: Barb Ham (C), Kathy, Liz, Deneen Benham, Jackie Fields

vii. City Liaison – Dan, Doug

viii. Advisory Committee: to be addressed at the April meeting

5. Treasurer’s Report:  Nothing new since the Annual Meeting  

6. Committee Reports: No Committee reports

7. Member Comments: John Waugh raised some issues regarding the minutes and the existing Building and Use Restrictions and Bylaws as they are written and perceived to be enforced.  Dan directed that Mr. Waugh’s comments be addressed by the appropriate Board Members.  

8. New Business:  

a. Terry introduced Brad Everett, who gave a proposal to provide newsletter services for the Association.

b. Dan Bambery presented plans for a new front porch at his residence.  The plans were approved unanimously.  Tom Pavlak asked whether the Board is required to audit the books.  He also suggested the Board check with the City of Dewitt and see who does theirs and what the cost is.  He asked how the open Board position would be handled.  Dan stated that the Board is required by the Bylaws to fill the position, but that it would not be done at this meeting. He said that the Board has 90 days to fill the position.  Leo Pasch asked whether there was a record of approvals made by the Building Committee and how long they are retained.  Dan stated that he believed there was a record, but was unsure how far back in time they went.

9. Unfinished Business: Nothing to report

10. Announcements – None

11. Adjournment: MOTION to adjourn made by Chadd, seconded by Kathy.  Meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm

